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Parkside High School
September 2019
Dear Student,
Welcome to English class! I am excited to start a new school year, meet new people, and learn new things; I hope you are, too. We are going to use English skills stated in our College and Career Readiness Standards in a variety of ways.  For example, we will create our own questions about important topics and create projects to solve or to improve real-life situations in our community.  The first project we undertake will be looking at how well our community supports teens.  
You will have a voice in what you learn as well as how you demonstrate your understanding of skills and content.  I believe that each of us has important ideas and talents to share; let us build on those.  We will also explore how to optimize your performance in school and in life.  To do these things, you will need to keep an open mind and be ready to step outside your comfort zone.  In the words of the great Wayne Gretzky, “You miss one hundred percent of the shots you don’t take.”  
Perhaps most importantly, you will be invited to expand your beliefs and broaden your understanding of people and the world.  If you work hard in English, many tasks in your other classes will be easier.  If you become proficient in the areas of speaking, listening, writing, and reading, your confidence will soar and you will be able to express yourself and interact well with others in a variety of settings and situations.  
Attached you will find some information to help you feel comfortable with me and how we will run our class.  I would also like you to share this packet with your parents or with those responsible for you, if possible.  
I welcome your comments, questions, and feedback.  Feel free to request help after school.  You may also contact me between the hours of 7:30AM and 9:00PM:  wwaller@wcboe.org.
I am looking forward to becoming part of your school family.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Waller
How Will We Interact?
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Our classroom is a respect-filled place. 
· I will treat you with respect so that you will know how to treat me.

· Feel free to do anything that does not cause a problem for anyone else.

· If you cause a problem, I will ask you to solve it.

· If you can’t solve the problem, or choose not to, I will do something.

· What I do will depend on the special person and the special situation.

· If you feel something is unfair, whisper to me, “I’m not sure that’s fair,” and we will talk. 

Mrs. Waller’s Guidelines for Herself

· I listen to one person at a time.

· I listen to students who raise their hands and wait to be called on.
· I provide full credit to papers handed in on time.
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I grade papers I can read.

· I will always try my best to help you; I will never try to make you.

· I argue at 5:00 PM daily and on weekends.
How Will We Conduct Business?
Our classroom runs like a well-oiled machine.
Basic Classroom Procedures

1. Entering the classroom:  
· Come in quietly and take out any needed materials, including your warm-up sheet and homework.

· Sharpen pencil if necessary.  

· Turn in or get make-up work, as needed.  

· Silence your cell phone and put it away. 
2. Materials for this class:

· Pens/Pencils 

· Binder (hard or floppy) with loose-leaf paper

· Tabs, if you can get them (1 pack is fine)

· Agenda book (provided by the school) 

Basic Classroom Procedures continued
3. Make-Up Work:  If you are absent, it is your responsibility to make up the work. You will have FIVE days to complete your assignment(s) once you return to school.  To get your make-up work, go to the designated bin.  Look in the section for your class period and take out the folder with your name on it.  Pull out any worksheets that are inside the folder, and then return the folder to the bin.  You should also look in the make-up work binder to see the lesson summary for that day and what items were turned in or if there were any class notes.  Please get your make-up work before or after class or before or after school.  If you have questions, arrange to see me at an appropriate time.

4. Be seated when the bell rings.  Mrs. Waller will start class with directions and reminders.  Pay attention to the opening slide when you walk in; you may need to write down homework or other notes.
5. Asking and answering questions:  

· Is it relevant to what we are doing?

· Will it benefit the whole class?

· Is it an emergency?

· Remember, only raised hands get answers.

6. If you are late for class:   You need to have a signed pass to be excused; please hand it to me.  If you do not have a pass, you may be written up for class cutting, depending on how late you enter. 
7. Taking care of personal needs:  After directions and/or instructions and during independent work, you may make a request of a personal nature.  However, you will not be able to leave until after the first ten minutes of class or during the last ten minutes of class.  You may hear this referred to as our 10-10 rule.
8. Ending the lesson:   We will check for understanding and preview the next day.  Clean up the area around your desk.  At the teacher’s dismissal, you may leave.  Please push in your chair and throw out trash on the way out of the door. 

9. Technology:  You can check your phone before or after the bell.  If you would like, you can use the charger, at your own risk.  If needed, I will store your phone in a safe location.  Ear buds should not be worn but stored away.
10.  Grading Policy: 


   90-100%  = A

          Grades are calculated as follows:

   80-89%    = B

         - 50% Formative assessment (still learning)

   70-79%    = C

         - 50% Summative assessments (to show mastery)

   60-69%    = D








   50-59%    = E 
Basic Procedures, Rules, and Consequences
11. Effort and Class Work:  Students will be reading, writing, speaking, listening, and using language skills daily. I will collect class work assignments two-four times per week.  I also give effort grades.  Effort is based on the following criteria:
· Do you use all available resources?

· Do you use constructive feedback?

· Do you keep trying, even when distracted or frustrated?  

· Do you work until the task is complete?

· Do you work well with peers during group assignments?
12.  Homework:  Students will receive homework two to three times per week.  I will give students one
Hijacked Homework Pass” per marking period which will allow you to turn in an assignment three days late (with the pass). Students who do not use the pass during the marking period will receive extra credit in the “formative assessment” category.
13. Quizzes and Tests:  You will have frequent small quizzes and/or exit passes so that you and I can tell if you are learning!  End-of-unit assessments will have many different forms. 

*NOTE:  I will be glad to talk with you about assignments on which you have done poorly.                          
    Please make a time to meet with me privately about this matter.
14. Late Work:  You can turn in work late up to two days for 50% credit.  To receive full credit, you must turn in assignments on the day they are due.  Please do not leave your work in my mailbox in the front office unless you have arranged it with me.  If needed, you can use your Hijacked Homework Pass and receive full credit.  
15. Academic Integrity:  Cheating has no place in a respect-filled classroom.  I realize that you are still learning how to paraphrase and cite sources properly, so if you are not sure how to give others credit, please ask.  If you are honest about why you did not study or complete an assignment, I will do my best to make other arrangements with you.  If you lend your work to another to copy, you are also cheating.  
What About Rules and Consequences?
We all have bad days.  In life, there are consequences if we don’t get it together.
Student Guidelines:
1. Use our class procedures to avoid inappropriate behaviors!
2. Stay on task and demonstrate effort.

3. Respect yourself and others.

4. Follow all school and county policies.

Consequences:
1. You will be given a non-verbal cue to refocus.

2. I will give you a verbal or written notice to make sure we understand each other.

3. I will do something else depending on the special person and special situation.
4. Your parent or guardian will receive a phone call about the situation.
5. We will meet after school.
6. You will be referred to guidance, conflict resolution, and/or the office.
What Are We Learning?
We use a standards-based curriculum.
· All the English skills we learn are found at 



www.corestandards.org.  Look at the Grade 9-10 grade band.
· We will also be utilizing Maryland Student Service-Learning Guidelines found at www.mdservice-learning.org and www.marylandpublicschools.org
Our first unit is titled Searching for Identity, and more information about it can be found at    
https://mdk12.msde.maryland.gov/INSTRUCTION/curriculum/ela/Pages/Gr_9/the_search_for_identity/Unit_Overview.aspx
The essential question for this unit is What are factors that help define who you are?  Students explore how people and characters define themselves through multiple factors including culture, family, peers, and environment.  Students read House on Mango Street and utilize a WebQuest about sharecropping to respond to text-dependent questions and write argumentative and narrative essays.  They also write their own poems that explore the theme of identity. 
Students will expand their ideas of group membership (from school, clubs, interests/activities) to include community membership and their responsibilities as citizens.  They will study principles for designing healthy communities and create statistical questions to survey other teens about how they feel our community might better support them.  Students will analyze the survey data and choose an area to improve such as making the community more enjoyable, healthier, etc.  Once they choose an area and create solutions, they will create a project proposal to share with Mayor Jake Day to gain his input about possible next steps.  We will use our English skills in the world to make a difference.
Today is the day!  Let’s make the most of it!
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September 2019
Dear Parent/Guardian,

I am looking forward to working with your student in English class!  We have many exciting things to do this year, and I know that with your support it will be a year of growth and accomplishment.  I ask that you take a few minutes to read the informational packet I gave to your student to familiarize yourself with our procedures.  
Our first unit is titled Searching for Identity, and more information about it can be found at    

https://mdk12.msde.maryland.gov/INSTRUCTION/curriculum/ela/Pages/Gr_9/the_search_for_identity/Unit_Overview.aspx
The essential question for this unit is What are factors that help define who you are?  Students explore how people and characters define themselves through multiple factors including culture, family, peers, and environment.  Students read House on Mango Street and utilize a WebQuest about sharecropping to respond to text-dependent questions and write argumentative and narrative essays.  They also write their own poems that explore the theme of identity. 
Students will expand their ideas of group membership (from school, clubs, interests/activities) to include community membership and their responsibilities as citizens.  They will study principles for designing healthy communities and create statistical questions to survey other teens about how they feel our community might better support them.  Students will analyze the survey data and choose an area to improve such as making the community more enjoyable, healthier, etc.  Once they choose an area and create solutions, they will create a project proposal to share with Mayor Jake Day to gain his input about possible next steps.  We will use our English skills in the world to make a difference.
I welcome your comments, questions, and feedback.  You can reach me at (443) 677-5143 or wwaller@wcboe.org.  

Let us work together to make this a year of smooth transition and growth for your new high school student!

Sincerely,

Mrs. Wendy Waller
Back to School – English with Mrs. Waller, 2019

